

## 5<sup>th</sup> YEAR MOCK TEST

1. Gianna is an Italian girl who lives in a small village. She could not believe her eyes! Read the text to know why....

George Clooney is an American actor who gained wide recognition in his role as Dr. Douglas on the long-running medical drama ER from 1994 to 1999, for which he received two Emmy Award nominations. While he was working on ER, he began attracting a variety of leading roles in films, including Batman & Robin in 1997. He is the only person in Academy Award history to be nominated for Oscars in six different categories.



Throughout his career, Clooney has been heralded for his political activism and humanitarian work. He has served as one of the United Nation Messengers of Peace since 2008. He organized the Hope for Haiti telethon, to raise money for the victims of the 2010 earthquake. In March of 2012, Clooney was arrested for civil disobedience while protesting at the Sudanese embassy in Washington, D.C.

George loves Italy so much that he bought a villa there. Apparently, he adores zooming through the Italian countryside on his motorbike. However, last year his motorbike started to make strange noises and it broke down in a small village. Luckily, he found an old beekeeper who told him he could mend it for him, but it would take a while. As there wasn't a bar nearby, he took George to his house and introduced him to his wife, who gave him something to eat. When the couple's daughter, Gianna came home, she screamed with excitement. Then, their daughter explained who was eating in their living room, but neither of her parents were impressed. The beekeeper simply said, "How would I know? I don't watch TV."



### 1) Answer the questions

- a. When did he get a leading role in the film Batman and Robin?

.....

- b. Where was he arrested?

.....

- c. Where did he buy a villa?

.....

- d. Why did Gianna scream?

.....

- e. Why Gianna's parents didn't recognize George Clooney?

.....



2) Gianna asked George some questions. Read what he answered and make the questions

1. ....?
 

Well, I began being successful after Dr. Douglas, the character I played in ER2.
2. ....?
 

In six different categories
3. ....?
 

To raise money for the victims of the 2010 earthquake
4. ....?
 

Because I love Italy
5. ....?
 

Something to eat

3) Gianna was really astonished! She wrote an e-mail to her best friend. Read the e-mail and complete the blanks with the correct forms of the verbs in brackets.

I'm so excited! George Clooney .....(1.be) at home! I thought it couldn't be true, but it was!. Yesterday, he ..... (3.zoom) on his motorbike when it suddenly ..... (4.break) down. And... guess who mended it?... dad, yes... MY DAD! Mum made a sandwich for him. He ..... (5.not / finish) eating it when I ..... (6.come) into the house. I couldn't believe my eyes! My parents didn't even know who he was. I couldn't stop ..... (7.scream) when I saw him. George Clooney..... (8.invite) us to a party at his villa. Next Friday, we ..... (9.spend) the evening with him and some friends! I ..... (10.not/know) what to wear. I ..... (11.just/ try) on the dress I wore for your birthday party.



4) Rewrite what Gianna and her parents said about George Clooney. Choose the right option

a. George Clooney ..... In London before moving to Italy

has lived                      had lived                      lives

b. He was nominated as..... actor five times

best                      better                      good

c. George Clooney was .....actor I've ever met

more interesting                      the most interested                      the most interesting

d. Clooney's villa is..... other villas in the area

bigger than                      the biggest                      big

e .Gianna was..... amazed when she saw George Clooney

very                      really



## 5. Writing

**Write around 120 words on ONE of these two alternatives.**

**a) Write a short composition about one of the following headings:**

- "I can't believe half of what I've seen"
- "I was frightened to death"

b) You won a teen magazine competition. You were selected to have dinner with your favourite star and interview him/her to write an article for the magazine. Write an e-mail to your best friend telling him/her about the competition you won and what your favourite star told you while you were having dinner

A yellow notepad with horizontal lines. In the bottom right corner, there is a small cutout of a 'teen' magazine cover featuring a young man's face. The magazine title 'teen' is in large purple letters. Below it, a yellow banner reads 'Freak Alert!'. At the bottom of the cutout, it says 'I love her so' and 'the new'.